
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
  

 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Big Canoe Lutheran Church Council Meeting, February 9, 2025 
 

Council members present were: Brian Bigler - President, Steve Emery - Vice President, Deb Monson 
- Secretary, Laurie Emery - Treasurer, Vern Whitaker, Kathryn Thompson, Seth Ferguson - Council 
members, as well as Pastor Matthew Becker. 
 

President Brian Bigler called the meeting to order and Pastor Becker offered the prayers. The 
secretary’s notes of the council meeting of January 12 were read, approved, and placed on file. 
Laurie Emery gave the Treasurer’s Report which was approved and placed on file. Current balance: 
$4,939.81 New council member, Seth Ferguson, was welcomed. 
 

Danny Dutka, a member of Highland, addressed the council regarding water treatment issues at the 
parsonage.  He has contacted Kinetics from Postville and Culligan from Cresco. The current water 
treatment system at the parsonage is a Culligan product.  The water supply at the parsonage, the 
custodian’s residence, and the church have been known to be high in nitrate levels in the past but the 
water has not been tested recently.  Danny contacted the DNR at Manchester, which is the regional 
office for this area.  When the nitrate level is above 10, it is considered unsafe for drinking. In the 
past, there have been three times when the nitrate levels were above 10.  
 

Concerning the nitrate levels in the water at church - a permit to operate the well would be needed if 
there were gatherings of more than 25 people, 60 days or more per year.  The way to treat the water 
for nitrates is with a Nitrate Treatment System with a chlorine injection pump. The chlorine pump at 
the parsonage is leaking and the nitrate system is not working as it is not taking salt. A chlorination 
system is recognized by the DNR. The culligan distribution believes he could repair the system that is 
in the parsonage now.  
 

To keep things simplified, the council made the decision to go with the water system offered by 
Culligan at the parsonage.  Laurie advised that there are monies in the Improvement Fund to cover 
the cost of the new water system which is $4,850.00.  Pastor and Detra will pay for part of the 
Reverse Osmosis system as part of their offering, which is $1,250.00. This leaves the remaining 
balance of $3,600.00. Highland will pay for their percentage part for the cost at the parsonage only. 
A motion was made by Steve Emery to approve the new water filtration system as specified by 
Culligan. Vern seconded the motion and the motion was passed by all voting aye. 
 

Easter Sunday services will be at 8:00 a.m. at Big Canoe and at 10:00 a.m. at Highland. There will be 
no Bible classes on Easter Sunday. 
 

Reorganization of the church council: Brian was nominated as President, Steve was nominated as 
Vice-President, Deb was nominated as secretary. All nominations were approved by all voting aye. 
 

Beginning in March, the sign board will be changed to read as follows: 
● Big Canoe services at 10:00 a.m. the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month. 
● Highland services at 10:00 a.m. the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month.  

 

At the annual meeting, it was decided to establish a QR code for the church so that visitors and the 
viewing church services online may give an offering if they choose. This system could be used by 
members of Big Canoe. The company providing this service charges 3% for each transaction and the 
remaining 97% would go to Big Canoe. 
 

Kathryn made a motion, which was seconded by Vern, to authorize Pastor Becker, Lisa Bullerman - 
Financial Secretary, and Bill Stoen to work on establishing a QR code system at Decorah Bank and 
Trust for visitors or church members to make their offerings electronically. The motion was passed by 
all voting aye. 
 

Brian adjourned the meeting. Pastor Becker and the council members closed with all reciting the 
Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Respectfully submitted, Deb Monson - Secretary 



Highland Lutheran Council Meeting - January 26, 2025, after church services 

Call to Order:  The January 26, 2025, meeting of the Highland Lutheran Church was called to order 
by President, Steve Langland at 12:04 p.m.  Council members in attendance:  President Steve 
Langland, Secretary Darlene Larson, Treasurer, Dan Dutka, Gary Selness, Anna Jetson Karen 
Erickson and Al Erickson.  

Anna led the council in a brief prayer. 

Secretary’s Report:  Darlene read the minutes of the August 11, 2024 council meeting.  Motion by 
Gary Selness and seconded by Al Erickson to approve.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:     Balances as of January 26, 2025: 
 Current                $33,056.10 
 Scholarship       $  5,290.91 
 Improvement $74,317.34 

Dan provided a worksheet for us for use in preparation of the 2025 budget.  We currently have 
$950.00 available in our benevolence fund.  We do have a commitment to give $1000.00 to the Aase 
Haugen Chapel construction that the congregation approved at our last annual meeting.  Motion by 
Anna Jetson and seconded by Karen Erickson to take the $800 balance from our local benevolence 
fund 2024 and $200 from current to pay this commitment.  Motion carried. 
At this time the council reviewed and discussed the 2025 budget. Motion by Anna Jetson and 
seconded by Al Erickson to donate $100 to UIRC Rostered Ministries.  Motion carried. 
Motion by Darlene Larson and seconded by Al Erickson to approve the 2025 proposed budget.  
Motion carried. 
Other Business: 
Ann informed us that on July 27 (Nordic Fest) there will be a joint shared ministry worship, followed 
by a potluck at the Highlandville School. 
Karen mentioned that this year will be the 130 Anniversary of the church and inquired whether or not 
we would be doing something for the anniversary. 
Darlene mentioned that Gary Halverson would be interested in purchasing the Coke cooler we have.  
Gary is the one that restored the cooler.  Motion by Dan Dutka and second by Al Erickson that Gary 
should have the cooler at no cost and may come and take it.  Motion carried. 
Dan informed the council that he has a two drawer fireproof file cabinet for us.  Help will be needed to 
get it into the church, perhaps sometime this spring and we will need someone with a bobcat to help 
lift off the back of the truck. 
Motion by Dan Dutka and seconded by Karen Erickson to give Bill Stoen a $100 stipend for providing 
video services for us from the Highland Church.  Motion carried. 
Anna mentioned that Pastor Becker would like some updated equipment in the church.  A new TV, 
etc.   Steve indicated that he may have some memorial monies that can be used for that purpose. 
Motion by Gary Selness and seconded by Al Erickson to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned 
at 1:57 PM 
Closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
Respectfully submitted: Darlene Larson Sollien, Highland Secretary. 
  
 
 
 
 
 



Highland Lutheran Church Annual Meeting - February 2, 2025 
  

Call to Order 
The annual meeting of the Highland Evangelical Lutheran Church of Winneshiek County, IA was 
called to order by President Steve Langland at 12:08 PM with 21 members in attendance. 
  
Opening Devotions - Pastor Becker led us in prayer to open our meeting. 
  
Pastoral Report - No weddings or baptisms.  Two funerals, Karen Jermeland and Darlene Strinmoen 
(April 5, 1926 – November 15, 2024). 
  
Membership List:  Pastor Becker provided handout of active, associate and inactive members.  
Please review and if you see any changes that are needed let him know.  Dan Dutka feels we need a 
list of voting members as well.  That is separate from what Pastor Becker is looking for. 
  
Worship Schedule:  Pastor Becker informed us that after consideration and in consideration of 
getting a Sunday school started, he is leaning toward worship services every other week, 1st and 3rd 
at Big Canoe, 2nd and 4th at Highland.  There are about 20 kids at Big Canoe for Sunday school.  
  
Copyright of Pastor’s sermons, Bible Studies, devotional writings:  All Pastor’s writings belong to 
Highland Lutheran Church.  He is asking that we relinquish our right to his written materials.  
  
Pastor Becker told us he is very grateful to be serving as our Pastor and wants to hold a spiritual 
retreat in June. 
  
Secretary’s Report - Darlene Larson read the minutes of the February 4, 2024 Annual Meeting.    
Motion by Mark Sollien and seconded by Karen Erickson to approve the minutes.   Motion carried. 
  
Treasurer’s Report - Dan Dutka called attention to the  printed 2024 financial report provided. 
           

Account Balance on 
1-1-24 

Receipts Disbursements Ending 
Balance 

Benevolence $325.00 $6125.00 $5500.00 $950.00 
Current Fund $17,955.14 $54,549.67 $41,994.90 $17,955.14 
Anniversary Celebration fund $375.10 .00 .00 $375.10 
Improvement Fund $72,084.22 .00   $74,317.34 

Scholarship Fund $5,238.30 .00   $5290.91 
 

Dan spoke on the parsonage updates and repairs that were done this past year.  Dan informed us 
that he found an issue with our current insurance and that we should save some money because of 
the insurance error.  The address they were ensuring was Big Canoe’s address and not Highland’s 
address.  The Audit committee found the report to be in order.  Motion by Louis Jetson and seconded 
by Gary Halverson to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  Louise thanks Dan for all his 
work on catching the issue with the insurance company. 
 
WELCA Report - Darlene Larson called attention to the written WELCA report contained in the 
annual meeting packet.  We have a small but active group.  WELCA needs the support of the 
congregation to continue to hold the ice cream social.   She also asked that Thrivent members ask for 
their $250.00 donations that we can use for the ice cream social or the fall bazaar. 
  
  



Property Committee Report - Dan Dutka provided the update, indicating that the   Landscaping still 
needs to be done and we have money for that project from the Depot.  Dan indicated that we have a 
gutter and downspout problem on the north side of the church.  Dan would like new bigger gutters 
and downspouts to carry the water away from the building.  He estimates that it could cost less than 
$2000, however he would like a motion to spend up to $5000 to purchase new larger seamless 
gutters on the north side of the church.   
 
Joint Property Committee - Dan Dutka provided the update, informing us that updates to the 
parsonage included new carpet, the basement was gutted, new basement door, all  walls and ceilings 
were painted, central air was installed, updates to the bathrooms and about 75% of the home was 
rewired.  Donations were also received for microwave, stove dishwasher, washer and dryer, new 
window coverings/treatments and light fixtures.  Everything was cleaned.  We now need to look at the 
water softener and a new refrigerator. Dan was thanked for all his hard work on the parsonage.  
 
Highland Cemetery Association Annual Meeting - Motion by Gary Selness and seconded by Al 
Erickson to suspend the Highland Annual Meeting and convene the Highland Cemetery Association 
Meeting.  Motion Carried. 
 
Dennis Karlsbroten called the meeting to order at 1:28 p.m.  He called attention to the financial report 
contained in the annual meeting packet  as prepared by treasurer Mark Selness.  Dennis indicated 
that there were four burials this year.  New flags were obtained and installed, but the big flag should 
be replaced now.  Dennis' term is up for the cemetery committee, but he is willing to serve again.  
Steve Langland and seconded by Dan Dutka to nominate Dennis Karlsbroten to the cemetery 
committee.  Motion by Louise Jetson and seconded by Dan Dutka for nominations to cease and cast 
a unanimous ballot for Dennis Karlsbroten.  Motion carried.  Dennis was thanked for his service on 
the committee. Motion by Mark Sollien and seconded by Gary Selness to adjourn the cemetery 
meeting.  Motion Carried. 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m. Motion by Eric Selness and seconded by Dan Dutka to 
reconvene the regular meeting.  Motion carried. The congregational annual meeting reconvened at 
this time. 
 
Auditing Committee Report - Committee reported that everything is in order.  No issues or concerns 
were identified. 
 
Nominating Committee Report - The nominating committee presented three candidates for 
consideration to the council; Kristi Selness, Ed Stoen and Myron Krauskopf  have agreed to serve.  
Motion by Louise Jetson and seconded by Dennis Karlsbroten for nominations to cease and cast a 
unanimous vote.  Motion carried. 
 
Election of Council and Representative Voting Members 
 
Nominating Committee: Steve Langland volunteered to serve.  Motion by Dennis Karlsbroten and 
seconded by Darlene Larson to have Mark Sollien and Virginia Karlsbroten serve one more year.  
Motion carried.  
 
Audit Committee:  Louise Jetson, Judi Krauskopf and Steve Langland agreed to serve.  Motion by 
Dennis Karlsbroten and seconded by Mark Sollien to accept the volunteers.  Motion carried. 
 
Mutual Ministry:  We can have a total of six members between the two churches.  The Pastor picks 
three and council picks three and each must approve the choices.   Item was tabled at this time and 
will be an agenda item for each church. 
 
Upper Iowa River Conference Assembly:  Ann Jetson, Steve Langland and Dan Dutka agreed to 
serve. 
  



Northeast Iowa Synod Assembly:  should be the same members as the upper Iowa River Conference 
Assembly. 
  
Aase Haugen Senior Services Annual Meeting:  Steven Langland, Karen Erickson and Dan Dutka will 
attend. 
  
2025 Budget 
Dan Dutka presented the 2025 budget as approved and submitted by the council.  He noted several 
highlights in the budget.  Motion by   Judi Krauskopf  and seconded by Mark Sollien to include $200 in 
benevolence to the Spring Grove Fire Department.  This will be the first payment made out of 
benevolence.  Motion carried.  Motion by Myron Krauskopf and seconded by Louise Jetson to 
increase the treasurer’s compensation by $500 and the financial secretary’s compensation by $200.  
Motion carried. Motion by Gary Halverson and seconded by Judi Krauskopf  to approve the general 
budget at $78,155.00.  Motion carried. 
  
New Business 
 

1. Copyright of Pastor’s Sermons, bible studies and devotional writings: Motion by Dan Dutka and 
seconded by Mark Sollien to relinquish any copyrights that we have to Pastor Becker’s work.  
Motion carried. 

2. Gutters and Landscaping:  Motion by Dan Dutka and seconded by Walter Langland to spend up to 
$5000 from the Improvement Fund for new gutters and downspouts and to complete the 
landscaping (which we have monies for from a previous grant)  Motion carried. 

3. Worship Services.  Motion by Louise Jetson and seconded by Eric Selness to approve the new 
worship schedule of the 1st and 3rd Sundays at Big Canoe and the 2nd and 4th Sundays at 
Highland.  5th Sundays will be alternate between the two churches with communion.  Pastor 
Becker offered a friendly amendment that the new model be assessed and discussed at the joint 
council meeting in June.  Motion carried.  Motion by Dennis Karlsbroten and seconded by Judi 
Krauskopf to proceed with the new worship schedule commencing on March 1, 2025.  Motion 
carried. 

 
Eric Selness  said a load of rock is needed for the driveway. 
 
Dennis Karlsbroten indicated that he will continue to assess weather conditions and cancel church if 
warranted.  Pastor Becker indicated he would be at church even if it is cancelled. 
There being no further business, motion by Virginia Karlsbroten and seconded by Dennis Karlsbroten 
to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:40 PM. Closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
  
Respectfully submitted. 
Darlene Larson Sollien, Secretary. 
  

 



Highland Lutheran Church Council Minutes Reorganization Meeting, February 2, 2025 
 
Attendance: Al Erickson, Anna Jetson, Dan Dutka, Gary Selness, Myron Krauskopf, Kristy 
Selness, Pastor Becker, not in attendance Ed Stoen 
Al Erickson called the meeting to order. Anna Jetson took notes. 
Election of Officers: 

● President: Anna Jetson 
● Vice President: Al Erickson 
● Secretary: Kristy Selness 
● Treasurer: Dan Dutka 
● Financial Secretary: Virginia Karlsbroten 

Motion was made, seconded and approved. 
The Directory for 2025 was updated. 
Council will be meeting after joint worship at Highland during the odd months on the 2nd Sunday 
of the Month. 
Discussed that Council members typically assist with serving communion, Pastor Becker will be 
doing trainings. 
Pastor Becker stated that will be installing both councils during worship on February 16th. Gary 
and Kristy are not able to attend. 
Pastor Becker closed with prayer and the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Announcements: 
We want to make our church family aware of our approximate financial situation. Keep in mind that offering 
amounts at our two churches have tended historically to be larger toward the end of each year. 
Highland’s offering: 
o January: $3028 for current and $234 for benevolence. 
o Feb 2: $860 for current and $60 for benevolence.  
o Feb 9: $1075 for current and $175 for benevolence. 
o Feb 16: $515 for current and $30 for benevolence. 

Big Canoe’s offering: 
o January: $9643 for current and $170 for benevolence. 
o Feb 2: $760 for current and $270 for benevolence. 
o Feb 9: $1240 for current and $110 for benevolence. 
o Feb 16: $895 for current and $20 for benevolence. 

Please use only the current year’s offering envelopes. People do not always have the same envelope 
number each year. 
In-person worship attendance: February 16th: 35 
Online worship participants/views: January: 1,996 views, Feb 9: 431 views, Feb 16: 555 views 
Luther League will meet at the parsonage on Sunday, March 16, at 6 pm. Pastor Becker will be making the 
dinner, and we will be discussing plans for the coming year. Please RSVP 219-916-8535 so he knows how 
much chili to make. 
The Cresco Cleaning Company has been hired to clean the Big Canoe nave, entry, and balcony. They plan to 
clean in late March or early April. Donations would be greatly appreciated to help pay for this cleaning project. 
Such donations can be given to Deb Monson, WELCA treasurer. Btw, the Big Canoe basement will be 
cleaned by church members who wish to volunteer to help, individually or as a group. Let Emma Thompson 
know if you are interested in helping in this way! 
Contact Pastor Becker if you would like to receive his emailed weekly devotion and list of upcoming events. 
Beware of email and text scams! Pastor Becker will never ask you for money via email or text! 
Pastor Becker’s Sunday-morning Bible Class begins at 8:45am each Sunday at the church where the 
service will take place. At Big Canoe, that class will meet in the nave of the church. At Highland, that class will 
meet in the fellowship hall. 
Worship planning sheets - on the entry table at Highland by the mailboxes. Please sign up to participate as 
Scripture readers, communion assistants, council members, and ushers. 
Prayer cards are available on the table in the entryway at Highland. Cards can be given to an usher, who will 
give it to Pastor Becker. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


